
 

 

 
 
 
August 15, 2022 
 
Ángel Cabrera 
President 
Georgia Institute of Technology  
North Avenue 
Atlanta, GA 30332 
 
Dear Dr. Cabrera: 
 
The National Center for Science and Engineering Statistics (NCSES) within the National Science 
Foundation (NSF) thanks Georgia Institute of Technology for participating in the Higher Education 
Research and Development Survey. The information your institution provided for FY 2021 will become 
part of our longitudinal statistics on R&D expenditures in 40 fields. For almost 50 years, NSF has 
provided information from this survey to federal, state, and academic decision makers. In addition, data 
from our surveys become part of the international statistics that compare the overall research activity of 
the United States with other nations. 
 
I would especially like to recognize Troy Shaw, Senior Decision Support Consultant; Jonathan Jeffries, 
Director of Cost Accounting; and Maria McGaha, Director of Cost Accounting at GTRI, who provided 
this year’s survey response for Georgia Institute of Technology. The efforts of your staff involved a 
significant amount of work to provide the information requested on the survey. We appreciate these 
contributions to NSF’s measurement of academic R&D within the United States.   
 
Our website includes survey results for previous years of the Higher Education R&D Survey as well as a 
variety of other science and engineering statistics.  It is located at https://ncses.nsf.gov/. You may contact 
Michael Gibbons, NCSES Project Officer for the HERD Survey for further information at (703) 292-4590 
or mgibbons@nsf.gov.  
 
Again, thank you for your continuing participation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Emilda Rivers 
Director  
National Center for Science and Engineering Statistics 
 
 
cc: Troy Shaw 
      Jonathan Jeffries 
      Maria McGaha 
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